
Weston Parks & Recreation Special Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes
Wednesday, April 29, 2019
7:45 P.M.

Via Phone Conference Call
Official actions of the commission in these minutes are indicated by underlining.

The Weston Parks and Recreation Commission (WPRC) held a Special Meeting on Wednesday, April 29, 2020 via Phone Conference Call. Commissioners present: Eric Albert, Ed Bello, Carl Bernstein, Kirby Brendsel, Mark Crowley, Elizabeth Pocsik, and Michael Schramm.  Also present was: Dave Ungar (Director Parks & Recreation), Joe Parciasepe (Program Director), and Lynn Stevens (Aquatic Director).  Chairman Crowley called the meeting to order at 8:01 p.m.
1) Discussion / Recommendation Regarding Weston Fourth of July Event.   
a) There was a motion to recommend to the Weston Board of Selectmen that the Town of Weston’s 4th of July celebration events be cancelled this summer due to the impact of COVID-19 made by Commissioner Albert that was seconded by Commissioner Pocsik.  Motion was approved.  For: 7 / Against: 0.
2) Discussion / Recommendation on Town of Weston Summer Camps and Pool Programs.
a) Weston Summer Camps were initially planned to start the second to last week in June 2020.  
b) Currently, WPRC Director, Programs Director, and Aquatics Director are planning activities that might work based on multiple different potential scenarios, to ensure potential readiness should there be opportunities for options on types of camps (e.g., smaller scale camps and individual activities, or digital offerings).  
c) May 20, 2020 is the key pending date on when the decision will be made on potential for schools’ reopening.  Based on available information, it is anticipated that summer school will be distance learning at this point.  
d) Based on pending information and decisions from Connecticut State and local governments, the WPRC decided to defer until it is informed on direction from Governor and other senior representatives / leadership.  
e) WPRC will set up time to reconnect on this topic / decision at a Special Meeting by the second week in May 2020 (potentially May 18, 2020, before the Weston Board of Selectmen meeting on May 21, 2021) 
3) Potential Suspension of Turf Fund Collection for Spring 2020 Season.
a) There was a motion to recommend to the Weston Board of Selectmen that the collection for the Turf Fund from Youth Sports be suspended for the Spring 2020 season made by Commissioner Albert that was seconded by Commissioner Pocsik.  Motion was approved.  For: 7 / Against: 0.
4) Setting of continuation date if necessary and adjournment
a) Motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Crowley and and seconded by Commissioner Brendsel.  Motion was approved. For: 7 / Against: 0.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:28 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
Kirby Brendsel, 
Commissioner and Secretary, Weston Parks and Recreation Committee
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